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Dear Friends and Supporters of Japan in NSW, NT and Australia,

As we welcome Christmas and the changing of another year, 1 take this opportunity as the
representative of the Consulate-General of Japan in Sydney to thank you for your continuous support.

This year, 2019, witnessed many important events for Australia and Japan. In May, the new Imperial
Era of Reiwa (‘beautiful harmony”’) began, when His Majesty the Emperor acceded to the Throne. The
Consulate was delighted that so many people attended the reception to celebrate the accession to the
Throne of His Imperial Highness the Crown Prince at the official residence of the Consul-General in
Sydney. Later in October in Tokyo, the Enthronement Ceremony of His Majesty the Emperor was
honoured by the attendance of Governor-General and Mrs Hurley from Australia.

In 2019, Japan assumed the presidency of the G20. At the G20 Osaka Summit in June and at the
multiple ministerial-level meetings throughout the year, the participation of Prime Minister Morrison
and respective ministers from Australia further deepened the ties between our two countries.

In August, the memorial service for the 75% anniversary of the Cowra Breakout was held, and as
in previous years, commemorative and reconciliation events took place in Sydney and Darwin. [ would
like to express my deep gratitude to all those who contributed to these events.

From September through to November, the Rugby World Cup was held throughout Japan. Both
Australia and Japan fought hard through their pools and progressed to the quarter finals. Many
Australians visited Japan during the Rugby World Cup and I hope that they all enjoyed their time in Japan.

Next year, the Tokyo 2020 Olympic Games will be held in July and August, followed by the Paralympic
Games in August and September. We are hoping that many more Australians will visit Japan next year
including for the Olympics and Paralympics.

Turning to business, in February 2020, the Japan Chamber of Commerce and Industry Economic Mission
will visit Sydney, and in March, the Australia-Japan Infrastructure Networking Conference will be held
here. These are among the events planned for next year that will lead to stronger economic ties.

Next year marks the 75th anniversary of the end of World War II. Our hope is to make the most of
this opportunity to reflect upon the history of reconciliation between Australia and Japan and to
advance our relationship to a future of ever closer cooperation.

Since I arrived in Sydney in October this year, I have sought to visit as many places and attend as many
events as possible in order to strengthen ties with New South Wales and the Northern Territory which
this Consulate has jurisdiction over. I have been fortunate enough to have already had the
opportunity to visit Goulburn, Parramatta, Port Stephens, Dubbo, Darwin and Liverpool. In
addition to our existing Facebook page, I have opened a Twitter account and begun a fortnightly
newsletter on our website, and I report on these events and visits through these channels. If you would
like, please take a look.

In 2020, I will do my utmost to work towards ever stronger Australia-Japan ties, and I hope to meet
many of you by attending events and travelling throughout NSW and the NT. I would greatly appreciate
your ongoing cooperation and support.

Kiya Masahiko
Consul-General of Japan in Sydney
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